

# MID WEST PIGEON FEDERATION

Secretary  
Theo Stamatopoulos  
42 Ilumba Way  
KELSO NSW 2795  
0412 318 075

President  
David Byrnes

## Minutes of May Meeting 3/5/2015

Present: David Byrnes, Theo Stamatopoulos, Wayne Cantrill, Ken Madden,  
Bob Trim, Jon South, Ken Sigsworth, Peter East

Apologies: Ric Darlington, Donald, Ed Strudwick,

### Meeting Opened – 11.15am

Minutes of Previous Meeting – Accepted  
Moved - Dubbo          Seconded - Cowra

### General Business

Treasurer's Report

Balance \$5,773.78  
All cheques cleared  
Paid flyers for 2015 - 22

### Fundraising

Jon South will be running 2 online fundraiser auctions

The first will start on last week in August. Any type of pigeon can be auctioned and could owners of each bird provide as much information about the bird as possible which will be auctioned. Birds with no info will not be listed, this information needs to be given to Jon by the 15<sup>th</sup> of August

Jon South will need photo, sex of the bird and as mentioned above, all details about the bird.

The 2<sup>nd</sup> auction will be done by Jon South on the last week in September also. Again info on birds to be auction to be in by 15<sup>th</sup> September

Birds from Southern Flyers to be at Ed Strudwick's home by 10.00pm on Thursday.

Ed Strudwick to buy Fernandos feed for the liberator.

The executive, president, secretary and treasurer to adhere to put into place liberation protocol.

### Motion

Next year flying direction to be north i.e. St George, Roma etc., clubs are asked to submit race schedules or ideas at the next meeting (on the North Line)

## **Transport**

1. The Bathurst trailer will be used for federation transport, this trailer has been offered free of charge
2. Clubs to contact Theo to work out collection of Bathurst baskets for the first fed race
3. Reminder for clubs that the bird limit per basket is 15 birds
4. Jon South & Peter East from Cowra/Woodstock will now be doing the transport for the 2 long races (Charleville & Blackall)

Next meeting to be on November 6

Meeting closed 12.30pm